TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON APRIL 12, 2018
HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Katie Crosby, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Charlie Carter, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis-Town Clerk, Ken Laster-Public Works Director, Chief Bryan Todd, and David Crosby, Shamira McCray-Pee Dee Weekly, Doris Greene, Kathy Andrews, Denise & Kendall Washington, Mr. Gilliard
ABSENT: Mayor Grady Richardson and George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem 
Public Reading was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Mr. Gilliard had several questions of when will the increase be, how much will it be and how long will it last. Mr. Laster stated that council will have to decide when the increase will start and it could be as early as May or June.  There will be a 12% increase on water and sewer and it will be permanent.  Mr. Gilliard stated that he had one trailer and two houses.  He wanted to know if he at the end of the year will it increase again.  Mr. Laster stated that it can increase anytime.  The Town has to rebuild our systems and keep them running.  This rate affects everyone, residential, commercial, churches, etc.  Mr. Carter thanked Mr. Gilliard for showing up and being concerned.  Mr. Carter stated that council has implemented this increase with a heavy heart.  This increase is from people that get us grants.  They advise us that we need to up our rates.  Council has kept the cost as low as it could for years and the increase should have been done years ago.  
Council Meeting was called to order.

Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Miller made the motion to approve the minutes from the March 8, 2018 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Carter and it carried unanimously.  

Old Business:  No old business was discussed.
Persons Appearing Before Council:  Kathy Andrews, Pee Dee Coalition Against Domestic and Sexual Assault
Ms. Andrews stated that April is Sexual Assault Awareness Month.  There is a major problem in domestic and sexual assault in our country.  They are trying to build a Crisis Center in Williamsburg County and are accepting donations.  On April 17, 2018, at 6:00 p.m. at Williamsburg Technical College there will be a Human Trafficing Seminar.  She stated that kids are getting on internet sites and getting involved with wrong kinds of people.  SC Attorney General Kathy Moorehead will be at the meeting.  She encouraged all council to attend this seminar.
Census 2020—Doris Greene:  Ms. Greene is the SC Partnership Specialist for the Census 2020.  Census is a count of everyone who resides in the US, whether they are a citizen or not.  It is always April 1st of the census year.  It is important that everyone is counted.  Money is allocated to each state by census count.  She is encouraging everyone to take part in the census so SC can get its share of federal funds.  This 2020 Census is going automation.  It can be done by phone, internet or by mail.  She is asking everyone in each town to form a Complete Count Committee.  There are a lot of areas that are hard to count.  Any information that is collected by the Census Bureau is protected by law.  No other agency can get this information.  It is protected for 72 years.  There will be many jobs in the state coming up.  You can go to USAjobs to get more information.  Mr. Carter told Ms. Greene that someone like her needs to be a spokesperson for the commercial.  She was very informative and precise.  
Zoning Ordinance—Mr. Miller:  Mr. Miller asked Mr. Lee for an update on the Planning Commission and the Zoning Ordinance.  Mr. Lee stated that in 2016 we lost three members of the Planning Commission.  Those slots have been filled and we now have a full committee.  Mr. Lee stated that he has spoken with Mr. Britton of Waccamaw Council of Government and he is 92-93% finished with the zoning ordinance.  The ordinance will be brought to the Planning Commission for approval and then to council for approval.  
Fair Housing Resolution:  Mrs. Lewis read the Fair Housing Resolution and it was motioned by Mr. Carter to accept and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.
2nd Reading on Increase in Water and Sewer Rates:  Mr. Lee asked council if they wanted to discuss or have any questions on the second reading of the increase on water and sewer rates.  No one spoke.  Mr. Baxley made the motion for the second reading to increase water and sewer rates by 12%.  It was seconded by Mr. Carter it carried unanimously. Council then discussed when the water and sewer rates would go into effect.  Mr. Carter made the motion for the rates to go effect June 1st with the May water usage.  It was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  
Hospitality Tax Request from SC BBQ Shag Festival:  The shag committee is asking for $8000.00.  Mr. Miller made the motion to give the funds to the BBQ Shag Festival with the stipulations that they are to provide the Town with a financial report from the festival and it was seconded by Mr. Coker and it carried unanimously.  
Administrator’s Report: 1) The funds from the county for the generator to be hooked up has fell through.  The person that was responsible for this is no longer in positon.  Mr. Lee stated that he spoke with the Mr. Stanley Pasley, County Supervisor, and he is not aware this.  Mr. Lee asked council if he could get bids to hook up the generator and also speak with the county again so we won’t be caught again without power.  Mr. Carter asked if the generator that we have is enough.  Mr. Lee stated that it will run the Fire Dept., Police Dept. and Town Hall.  2) The construction on the new Town Hall should begin next week.  They will start in the building next door and then we will move over there and then they will remodel this building for the Police Department. 3) A preacher from Union Church has asked to use the park on May 3rd at 5:00 for National Day of Prayer.  He is trying to get church involved.  Council has no issue with letting him use the park. 4) Mr. Lee stated that he had a man putting together a drawing for the park, but was unable to get it before the council meeting.  Mr. Lee stated that he is sure that each of them have plans that needs to be discussed. Mrs. Crosby stated that she feels that we need to do away with a couple of ballfields and extend the playground and activities for the children. 4) Our last full-time police officer will graduate tomorrow and we will have a full certified staff.  5) Mr. Lee stated that we had a bad fire last night at Bestway.    
Meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
